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May 12, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the Service Employees International Union, Local 925 (Wastewater Treatment Division) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2010, through June 30, 2013.  This agreement covers approximately 226 employees in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.
The employees within the bargaining unit work within the county’s Wastewater Treatment Division.  The Wastewater Treatment Division protects public health and water quality by conveying, treating, and reclaiming wastewater and its by-products.  The regional public utility has been preventing water pollution for nearly 40 years.  It serves 18 cities, 16 local sewer utilities and more than 1.4 million residents in King, south Snohomish and northeast Pierce counties.  The employees within this bargaining unit perform a variety of administrative, technical and professional work in direct support of the county’s Wastewater Treatment operations.

This agreement contains significant improvements in efficiency, accountability, and productivity for the county.  A major aspect of the agreement is the development of a reformed job progression program that will include management-driven criteria and a yearly review board.  In addition, new limits on seniority-based location transfers and use of compensatory time will improve continuity, productivity, and skills retention at the plants.
The agreement conforms to all King County labor policies.
The wage settlement for this contract provides no change to existing wages.  The cost-of-living increase for 2010 follows the standard county settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.  The increase is based on 90% of the increase in the All Cities CPI-W Index, September to September; provided, however, that the amount produced by application of the foregoing shall not be less than 2% nor greater than 6%.  The contract also provides a re-opener during 2011, 2012 and 2013 for the purpose of negotiating cost-of-living adjustments for those years.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union.  The agreement compares favorably with other settlements and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Labor Relations Manager, at

206-296-4273, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



  Nick Wagner, Central Staff




  Mike Alvine, Central Staff

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 


    Services(DES)


Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES


Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES


Patti Cole-Tindall, Labor Relations Manager, HRD, DES

